Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

March14, 2011 Northwind Grille 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director Board Members present: Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Kris Olson Aggie Stroot, Mary Rosemore-Hammer, Cheryl Triplett.

Review of Minutes:   Aggie Stroot made a motion to approve the amended February minutes; Sandy Strom-Gieseke seconded it.  Motion approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Cheryl Triplett made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, Sandy Strom-Gieseke seconded it.  Motion approved.  

Executive Director’s Report:

· Special Olympics 2011/2012 – Information regarding the 2011 Special Olympics has been posted in the newsletter and around the barn.  A maximum of six riders can participate on the team, and there is currently 4 openings.  The deadline to sign up is April 15, 2011.  Mounted Eagles has been approached to see if there would be interest in hosting the 2012 Regional competition.  Lynn will talk to Staci about using the barn, etc.
· Essentia Health Fair – This event was held February 26, 2011.  Lynn, Justin and Sarah Fairbanks attended, and 5 new volunteers signed up to volunteer for ME.  
· Update on horses, riders and volunteers – Horses – Two new horses are being considered for the program.  Earl isn’t being used anymore, and will go to his new home as soon as his new owners are ready.    Volunteers – 10 new volunteers have signed up and will attend the next volunteer training class March 22, 2011.  Riders – 4 new riders have sent in their paperwork, and 2 riders will be returning to the program.
Old Business:

· USDF/USEF – Mounted Eagles paid for Sammi, Aggie and Susie to attend this workshop.  Sammi was unable to attend.  Aggie reported that the clinic was enjoyable and worthwhile.  The issue that was stressed the most was the importance of balance, both riders and horses.
· New instructor Policy – Aggie sent out the revised policy for Certified Instructor Candidates by email on 2/16/2011 to all board members.  Sammi signed the 2009 contract, so she will follow the policies in that contract. 
· Review of upcoming fundraisers – 

· Cookie sales – The cookie sale is currently under way.  Posters and order forms are at the barn, and it has been posted on ME facebook page.  The sale runs from March 8 – March 31, 2011.  Orders will be picked up from the barn April 9th from 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.  
· Wine tasting – event details are still being worked out by Lynn.
· Cookbook – Lynn is getting quotes from 2 printing shops on an 8.5x11 size cookbook with 50 pages, bound and plastic on the front and back.  Aggie will talk to Paul about how to set up collecting recipes on the website.  Deadline for cookbook to be ready is June 2011.
· New Fundraising idea – Aggie presented a new fundraiser, which would be selling frozen soup.  ME would sell 4 varieties of soup.  Discussion about doing this fundraiser in colder weather, and also about replacing November cookie sale with a soup fundraiser.
New Business:  

· Annual Business meeting – ME annual membership meeting will be April 11, 2011.  Written notices will be sent out 2 weeks before the meeting to current members, and an invitation will be sent out to prospective members.  Membership fees are $10 per person, $25 per family.
· Horse and Pet Expo – The expo will be held April 2 & 3, 2011 in Brainerd.  The cost is $100 per booth.  Aggie Stroot made a motion for ME to have a booth at this event, Sandy Strom-Gieseke seconded it.  Lynn will check to see if Spirit Horse Center would like to share a booth, and if the event will allow sharing booths.
Adjournment:  Cheryl Triplett made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Sandy Strom-Gieseke seconded it.
Next Meeting:  April 11, 2011 Northwind Bar and Grille  

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
